
NOTICE OF CHANGE 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING CORPORATE CASH PASSPORT CARD 

The below changes to the matters as described in the Product Disclosure Statement for the 
Corporate Cash Passport Card will become effective on 9 November 2023. 

Under the heading 'Anti-Money Laundering & Counter-Terrorism Financing', amend the second 
sentence to: "We are not obliged to accept Loads or reloads to activate Cards or to pay 
withdrawals, refunds or other monies or to provide other benefits in respect to the Corporate 
Cash Passport where there are reasonable grounds to believe doing so would breach 
Australian law or sanctions (or the law or sanctions of any other country) and we will not be 
liable for any resulting loss except to the extent that the loss is caused by our fraud, negligence 
or willful misconduct (including that of our officers, employees, contractors or agents). 


